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	Chebucto Community Net
Annual General Meeting 

April 25, 2012



Chebucto Community Net Society
Minutes of the 2011 Annual General Meeting
27 April 2011
Alan Turner greeted the participants and apologized for the mix-up about the room that Dalhousie had double booked. He introduced the speaker, Dan Robichaud, the Executive Director of the Community Access Program.  Dan spoke about the sustainability of the CAP sites and the development of Internet radio at one of the sites in the county. This has resulted in more community connectivity and illustrates the changing use of the Internet. It is anticipated that Internet radio at other CAP sites will bring those communities together and make the CAP site the hub of the community.

Alan called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Approval of the minutes of the 2010 AGM was moved by Matthew DuBois and seconded by Johnathan Thibodeau; motion carried.

Report from the Chair – Alan Turner

There was a request from the floor that the Board be introduced to the members. Board members attending the AGM were Alan Turner, Marilyn MacDonald, Deborah Dostal, Johnathan Thibodeau, Bernie Hart and Jeff Warnica. A quorum for the Board is six members.

Alan reported that in his first year as Board Chair the emphasis has been on survival. Andrew has been working on half salary and Johnathan has been carrying out the technical work as a volunteer.

There have been some changes in membership with some new members joining who cannot afford to pay high speed fees. 

Chebucto is still trying to launch WiFi but there have been some road blocks. Other alternatives are being explored. 

The focus has been on making Chebucto Community Net viable.

Treasurer’s Report – Alan Turner 

The financial statements were included in the package. Alan explained that the $10,000 revenue over expense was due to the donation of staff time. At the beginning of 2011, the Board insisted that the office manager go back on full salary but he will be put back on half salary if it becomes necessary.

Alan reminded members that CCN is a charitable organization and donors will get tax-deductible receipts.

Acceptance of the Treasurer’s report was moved by Matthew Dubois and seconded by Tony Cianfaglione; motion carried.

Policy Committee Report – Andrew Wright

The main issue has been the phishing scams by which users names and passwords are solicited by scammers who use their accounts to send out hundreds of thousands of emails. Two Chebucto users fell for the scams last year.  When it happens the account is closed and a warning is sent to the user before the account is reactivated. An e-mail was sent to all users to warn them about the scams and to never give out passwords even if the scammer looks legitimate. Andrew noted that the user should look for the encrypted code that can’t be faked or look for the country code. A member suggested that we set a limit on the number of emails that can be sent out as a policy issue.

Andrew put out a request for members to serve on the policy committee.

Acceptance of the report was moved by Tony Cianfaglione and seconded by Matthew DuBois; motion carried.

Technical Report – Johnathan Thibodeau

Johnathan is keeping things running on a volunteer basis but is not able to take on many new things. The Joseph Howe wireless project is on hold because they need certification to install the cable.  There were many power outages in the winter because of the renovation of the Life Sciences building. For shorter outages they used back-up battery power, but for a longer outage they rented a generator. 

A plan is underway to upgrade the mail system. There will be two mail systems running parallel which will provide more storage and faster and more reliable email.

An explosion and fire at the Life Sciences Building flooded the basement of the Chase Building. The equipment was not affected since the power was shut off and the equipment was raised off the floor.  

There were some questions regarding the restriction of emails.

Michael Marshal moved acceptance of the technical report and Rebecca Mosher seconded; motion carried.

Election of Directors
Alan presented the names of 5 members to reoffer or replace retiring members. There were no nominations from the floor. 

The meeting was adjourned.
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